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NOTE SUMMARY

Fiscal Analysis:
         X     Impact
               No Impact
         Indeterminable Impact

Level(s) of Impact:
          X       State
                       Local
               Federal

Budget Unit(s) Impact


Fund(s) Impact:
      X       General
                Road
               Federal


                     Restricted Agency (Type)
               (Other)

FISCAL SUMMARY

______________________________________________________________________________

Fiscal Estimates
2003-2004
2004-2005
2005-2006
Future Annual

Rate of Change

Revenues (+/-)

-($100 - $110 mil.)
-($100 - $110 mil.)


Expenditures (+/-)

Potential savings
Potential savings


Net Effect

Indeterminable
Indeterminable


_______________________________________________________________________________

MEASURE'S PURPOSE:  

To exclude from the sales tax materials, supplies, and fixtures sold to a contractor and incorporated into real property in connection with a government contract, if the sale would have been exempt if purchased by the government agency itself and the project is funded by more than 50% from the state general fund or bond funds.

PROVISION/MECHANICS:  

Amends KRS 139.470 to provide the exemption.  Applies exemption to buildings or other structures, but not to machinery or appliances.  Applies to contracts with any state or local government agency, including special districts.

FISCAL EXPLANATION:  

The Revenue Cabinet estimates that this bill would cost $100 million to $110 million annually in lost tax receipts.  The cabinet also opines that the bill would have to apply to federal contracts as well, which it currently does not, in order to pass constitutional muster, and that the addition of federal contracts would cost another $15 million to $25 million annually.  The cabinet notes, however, that the cost could fluctuate depending on the level of construction in any given year.  

On the other hand, this bill could result in savings in the form of reduced government contract costs, which could offset at least some of the revenue loss, as contractors bid lower on government projects in accordance with their lower construction costs.  However, the amount of potential savings is indeterminable.
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